[image: image1.jpg]




SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE

6 JUNE 2018
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball - Town Clerk
Fisheries

Purpose of Report
To update members on the ongoing future Management of the Fisheries
Since the last meeting, the Town Clerk & Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager have been liaising with key individual in the local fishing scene to develop a new way of managing the Town Fisheries.

The existing Licence expires on 6 June 2018 and the new River Fishing Season begins on 16 June 2018.

Work has been ongoing to develop an more open and accountable way forward; this has included:

· Joining the Angling Trust at an annual cost of £250.00.  This not only provides Public Liability Insurance, but also specialist fishery insurance and access to legal advice.  It also opens up the potential to use the Angling Trust Volunteer Bailiff Scheme and access funding pots available for improving access to fishing

· Walks of all Fishery sites to identify works required.  These walks have involved the Town Council Countryside Staff, Bailiffs and Environment Agency Staff.  Opportunities for more collaborative working is being explored.

· Enquiries have begun on how to streamline the sale of Fishing Permits allowing for payment on line.  This is likely to come with initial costs but would make the management of the fisheries long term much more efficient

· Brand of the Fisheries to be “Shrewsbury Town Fisheries”
· Signage to reflect the new branding with up to date contact details

· Noticeboards siting in key locations

· Website development

· Liaison with existing Bailiffs and provision of inform/ID

· Ascertain financial arrangements for the closure of the existing licence and any money to be returned to the Town Council

· Ascertain the stock for Tickets for use throughout the remainder of the season
Whilst there is inevitably going to be significant Town Council staff involvement, it is hoped in the long-term that a local management group will be able to be formed that will bring about greater local accountability and responsibility.

